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CWA sale helps lifestyle centre 

What an exciting year the 

CWA Henty Branch has 

had. With the sale of the 

CWA rooms, the CWA was 

blessed with the ability to 

make some wonderful do-

nations to the community.  

One of the recipients, the 

Henty Lifestyle Centre, 

has been able to completely 

renovate the women’s toi-

lets, which will benefit 

many members of the  

community who use this 

centre.   

A wonderful commemora-

tive CWA benchmarking 

100 years of CWA in NSW 

is to be placed in the gar-

den area of Avondale Place 

respite home upon its com-

pletion. The proceeds from 

the CWA cake and plant 

stall earlier this year were 

donated to Avondale Place.  

The branch has also con-

tributed to the Irene Ash-

ton Memorial Fund, a 

State CWA project benefit-

ting students from rural 

and remote areas of NSW 

to further their education.  

Henty branch recently held 

a luncheon to celebrate its  

90th year and Ruth Kendall 

was honoured with a much 

deserved award, a life 

membership. Ruth has 

been a member of CWA for 

59 years.  

Henty branch, Henty 

Evening, The Rock and 

Pleasant Hills branches 

combined to host a highly 

successful and enjoyable 

luncheon at the Communi-

ty Club, with CWA group 

president Carol Grylls, at 

the Community Club to 

honour the visit by the 

CWA’s new  state presi-

dent, Joy Beames. 

CWA Henty Branch has a 

long and very proud histo-

ry in the town and the 

members thank everyone 

for their support and look 

forward to the future. 

Watch this space for fur-

ther donations and events 

as they occur. 

CWA of NSW members Ann Adams, OAM, State Vice President, 

Riverina Group President Carol Grylls presenting Henty Branch 

member, Ruth Kendall with her Life Membership with Margaret 

Singe, President of Henty Branch. 

L-R:  Michael Broughan, Peter Campbell and Terri Taylor were on 

hand for the presentation of a cheque for Avondale Place from Henty 

CWA branch by President, Margaret Singe to Ben Hooper, represent-

ing Henty Respite Care. 

MacDon FD2 wins Henty 
Machine of the Year award 

A flex draper offering more 

capacity, speed and flex 

has won the coveted 2022 

Henty Machine of the Year 

Award. 

The MacDon FD2 Flex 

Draper, entered by Mac-

Don Australia Pty Ltd, 

impressed judges with its 

innovation, design and en-

gineering.  

Highly commended was 

the John Deere See & 

Spray™ Select entered by 

Hutcheon and Pearce. 

A total of 22 machines and 

equipment at the cutting 

edge of agricultural tech-

nology were showcased in 

the Henty Machine of the 

Year. 

Announced on the opening 

day, this award is present-

ed to the most outstanding 

new piece of agricultural 

machinery exhibited at the 

field days. 

It was judged by an inde-

pendent panel of five re-

gional primary producers 

on Monday September 19 

and presented at the field 

days opening on September 

20. 

continued page 2 
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Advertising 
Rates 

Consecutive  

Advertisement 

5 ads  

for the price of 4 

2022  

Advertising Rates 
per edition  

Full page  $150.00 

1/2 page   $80.00 

1/4 page   $55.00 

1/8 page   $40.00 

1/16 page   $20.00 

Article contributions 

(word or publisher) and 

photos (jpg format) can 

b e  e m a i l e d  t o 

hentyheaderlines@ 

h o t m a i l . c o m  o r 

dropped into Greater 

Hume Council Henty 

Customer Service Cen-

tre/Library. 

 

 

Deadline for the 

next edition is 15th 

November 2022 

Editorial Details 

Headerlines is a not-for-

profit community newslet-

ter published bi-monthly. 

The editorial team reserves 

the right not to publish any 

article or to modify submis-

sions to suit the style and 

objectives of the newsletter. 

Welcome to Saya Percy - new practice 
manager of Henty Medical Centre 

My name is Saya Percy, 

Henty Medical Centre’s 

new practice manager! My 

husband and I moved to 

Henty 11 years ago, a deci-

sion we have not regretted. 

I am a mother of four boys, 

I mean men, who have at-

tended school at St Paul’s 

College and Billabong High 

School. I have also been 

lucky enough to gain a 

beautiful daughter-in-law, 

and not to be biased, but 

the cutest grand daughter. 

I have been in the medical 

field for over 20 years. 

From working in CSSD in 

Darwin until moving to 

Wagga where I worked at 

Calvary Riverina Hospital. 

An opportunity came up to 

try my hand at being a 

medical receptionist at the 

The Rock, where I worked 

for several years and thor-

oughly enjoyed. As my 

boys  got older I resumed 

my role in CSSD at Albury 

Base Hospital. As much as 

I loved working in Albury, 

an offer to work in my 

beautiful community was 

too hard to turn down. 

I look forward to assisting 

you all, and getting  to 

know the beautiful people 

of Henty. 

from page 1 

Judging criteria include the 

machine’s purpose and suit-

ability, scope of application, 

construction (durability and 

design), ease of mainte-

nance and service, ease of 

operation and adjustment, 

availability of parts and 

overall value for money. 

Judge Warren Scheetz said 

the award this year incor-

porated both 2021 and 2022 

entries, and the job to select 

a winner was a difficult 

one. 

“Competition was extreme-

ly close over a broad range 

of areas between all en-

trants,” he said. 

MacDon listened and 

worked with farmers, in the 

most challenging real-world 

conditions to result in more 

sizes, durability and har-

vesting innovations. 

MacDon national sales 

manager Kari Sattler said 

harvesters represented a 

large investment and need-

ed to keep working.  

“Farmers are taking on 

more country every year to 

keep in the game and in 

doing so you need to be able 

to operate fast to beat the 

weather, get the quality 

grain in the headers as 

quickly as we can and keep 

it moving,” Mr Sattler said. 

“We also understand it’s 

not always easy harvesting, 

not all our crops are stand-

ing so if it’s flat on the 

ground, we need to scoop 

that up. 

“This machine is designed 

to cut at less than an inch 

off the ground to eliminate 

obstacles such as rocks or 

sticks from bouncing over 

so as not to cause damage 

to the combine or make our 

samples dirty reducing 

quality. 

“The fact this machine can 

cut so low yet stay so light 

on the ground, even in 

mud it really shines as it 

floats on top. 

As a regional resident, Mr 

Sattler is a long term fan 

of the Henty Machine of 

the Year Award. 

“You see some up coming 

brands really having a go 

and I’ve always thought 

one day we will get on that 

list, and here we are.” 

Kari Sattler, MacDon national 

sales manager, with the 2022 

Henty Machine of the Year 

Award. 

mailto:headerlines@hotmail.com
mailto:headerlines@hotmail.com
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Work completed 

The Henty Memorial Hall 

has received a significant 

donation for the renovation 

of the women’s toilets. The 

Henty CWA provided the 

funds to engage several 

tradesmen to undertake the 

tiling and plumbing. The 

trustees volunteered their 

labour to undertake paint-

ing and some other works 

to enable the renovations to 

take place. 

The works had been com-

pleted over several months. 

A new vanity unit which 

was recently installed com-

pletes the bulk of the works 

undertaken.  

The renovated toilets now 

contain a shower, one abled 

and one assisted toilet. 

President Margaret Singe pre-

senting a cheque for extensive 

refurbishing of the Lifestyle 

Centre’s Women’s Toilets to 

John Ross, OAM, President of 

the Henty and District Lifestyle 

Committee. 

In an effort to provide more 

social connection for retir-

ees, the elderly and new-

comers to town the Henty 

Local Health Advisory 

Committee is hoping to re-

establish social activities at 

the Henty Community 

Centre. 

The Henty Community 

Centre is the building ad-

joining the Henty Medical 

Centre and provides spaces 

for medical services includ-

ing podiatry, community 

nurse, mental health sup-

port and early childhood 

services. It also features a 

large meeting room with a 

full kitchen and upgraded 

toilets. 

Using this meeting space 

for a regular or weekly 

gathering for cards, games 

and other activities and a 

morning tea or lunch is be-

ing explored. 

If you would like to join 

such a group or to find out 

more please come along to 

an informal meeting to dis-

cuss ideas at the Henty 

Community Centre (entry 

is via the door facing Ivor 

Street closest to the lane-

way which runs behind the 

pub) on Wednesday October 

26 at 11am. For more infor-

mation contact Mick 

Broughan 0447 293 286 or 

talk to Kevin Knobel. 

Get out and about with new 
social club 
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Library News 

Henty Library – Facili-

ties and Services  

Libraries house centuries 

of learning, information, 

history, and truth, and are 

important defenders in 

the fight against misin-

formation. By providing 

free access to educational, 

news, and historical re-

sources, libraries help 

keep the public informed 

with facts, rather than 

confused with fiction. 

Libraries are community 

hubs. They connect people 

to information and connect 

people to people. They are 

safe havens for kids, 

providing after-school 

homework help, games, 

and book clubs. They offer 

computer classes, allowing 

older adults to stay en-

gaged in a digital world. 

Explore any of Greater 

Hume Council  four 

branches to access free Wi-

Fi and computers or to 

browse and borrow from 

the collection. Library 

membership is free if you 

live in NSW. All libraries 

have:  

• Housebound services 

• Book Clubs 

• Meeting rooms 

• Community notice-

boards 

• Public access comput-

ers 

• Photocopiers 

• Free Wi-Fi 

• Storytime – Once per 

month 

• New collection items 

arriving each week 

from books, DVDs 

Sound Recordings and 

Magazines 

• Join the library it is 

FREE! 

• No overdue fees 

For more information 

about what your local 

library offers contact 

Greater Hume Council’s 

Librarian P: 0260360179. 

Storytime at Henty Li-

brary 

Storytime @ Libraries Sto-

rytime sessions are offered 

to suit the various ages and 

needs of our younger com-

munity members and their 

families. Come along and 

enjoy stories, activities and 

craft. Borrow from the won-

derful selection of children’s 

books and DVDs. Storytime 

develops children’s literacy 

skills and socialization 

through listening to stories, 

reading together, singing 

and finger plays, games, 

craft, writing, movement 

and learning to be part of 

the Storytime group. Henty 

Library Storytime is held 

each month on a Friday 

from 12noon – 1pm, 7 Octo-

ber, 4 November and 2 De-

cember. 

Staff from all libraries are 

also using Facebook and 

Instagram to participate in 

ALIA’s reading stories 

online. Each week the li-

braries upload a story for 

you to share with your chil-

dren and grandchildren. 

Book Week – Celebrated 

in Greater Hume Coun-

cil with author Sami 

Bayley 

Book Week – Celebrated 

with Author Visit by Sami 

Bayley Book Week is al-

ways a celebration in our 

libraries. This year, author 

and illustrator, Sami Bay-

ley was invited to come and 

talk to the local school chil-

dren in Henty, Jindera, 

Culcairn and Holbrook. Due 

to time constraints Sami 

visited the schools. The 

children loved listening to 

Sami talk about her experi-

ences and also got the 

chance to get some drawing 

tips and inspiration from 

Sami. Sami is a natural 

history illustrator based in 

Armidale, NSW, who loves 

all things weird and won-

derful. She finds the beauty 

and importance of all ani-

mals regardless of their 

appearance and hopes to 

share her appreciation with 

others. Sami's first book, 

The Illustrated Encyclopae-

dia of Ugly Animals, won 

the Children's Indie Book of 

the Year Award and the 

Australian Book Design 

Award for Younger Read-

ers. It was a CBCA 

(Children’s Book Council of 

Australia) Honour Book 

and was shortlisted for an 

ABIA Book of the Year for 

Younger Children and long

-listed for the ABA 

Booksellers' Choice 2020 

Book of the Year Awards. 

Her second book, The Illus-

trated Encyclopaedia of 

Dangerous Animals, was 

shortlisted for the Chil-

dren's Indie Book of the 

Year 2020 and the CBCA 

Eve Pownall Award, an 

ABIA Book of the Year for 

Younger Children and an 

Australian Book Design 

Award for Younger Read-

ers. And her third book 

The Illustrated Encyclo-

paedia of Peculiar Pairs in 

Nature is again shortlisted 

for this year’s CBCA Eve 

Pownall Award. With this 

year’s theme for Book 

Week being Dreaming 

With Eyes Open, Holbrook 

Library had set up a tent 

in the children’s section. 

Inside the tent was a blan-

ket, pillow and a pile of 

books. Children could 

crawl inside and read, 

dream and relax. There 

were candles (battery oper-

ated!) for the children to 

turn on and place around 

the interior of the tent. 

Save Power Kits 

Ask a Librarian about bor-

rowing a kit today!  

Learn how you can save 

to page 5 
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PHONE: (02) 6929 3257 

Fax: (02) 9293051 

E-MAIL: kanesbus@bigpond.com 

power, minimise water 

usage, reduce emissions 

and create a more sustain-

able future in your own 

home. 

The Save Power Kit will 

help you identify simple 

actions you can take to 

save money and power and 

to reduce your impact on 

the environment. The kits 

are free to borrow with a 

Riverina Regional Library 

membership from the Cor-

owa Library. 

Each kit contains useful 

information and tools to 

help you measure how you 

use energy in your home, 

including: 

• Power-mate Lite 

• Stopwatch 

• Infrared Thermometer 

• Light Meter 

• Thermometer 

• Compass 

Contact your local library 

today regarding borrowing 

a Save Power Kit – P: 

0260360100. 

Henty Skate Park  

Greater Hume is every 

skaters and scooters dream 

location. With five different 

skate parks to choose from, 

the opportunity for you and 

your family and friends to 

burn some energy, show off 

your tricks or learn a new 

one is rich in our region. 

With a skate park in our 

towns of Culcairn, Henty, 

Holbrook, Jindera and Wal-

la Walla, why not get out 

and about and try a session 

at each and discover the 

different obstacles. Each 

park has been carefully 

designed to include differ-

ent ramps, jumps and rails 

to suit every skater.  

In Henty, the skate park is 

located in Allan Street 

within the Memorial Park, 

a beautiful spot to enjoy a 

nice picnic while tearing it 

up on the rails. 

Al’s Skate Co coming 

back to Greater Hume 

Council  

Another exciting announce-

ment from Greater Hume 

Council is that Al’s Skate 

Co has also been successful 

in obtaining NSW Govern-

ment funding to hold Skate 

and Scooter Workshops in 

Greater Hume skate parks 

for those avid skateboard-

ers and scooter riders. Keep 

your eye on the Greater 

Hume Council Facebook 

page for dates and times at 

your local skate park and 

come along for a day of fun 

in Greater Hume. 

Henty Skate Park  

When: Friday 7 October 

2022  

Time: 2.00pm – 4.00pm 

Culcairn Skate Park  

When: Friday 7 October 

2022 

Time: 10.00am – 12.00pm  

Skateboard & Scooter 

workshops  

Register on the day.  

Waivers to be signed 

online:  

H t t p s : / /

w a i v -

er.smartwaiver.com/

v.alsskateco/ 

Social Media  

If you would like to follow 

us on Instagram our han-

dle is ‘GHC_YAC’ and on 

Facebook you can follow us 

by searching Greater 

Hume Council Youth Advi-

sory Committee. Keep up 

to date with live updates, 

behind the scenes and of 

course some of our epic 

promotional material. So 

jump online and follow us! 

mailto:kanesbus@bigpond.com
Https://waiver.smartwaiver.com/v.alsskateco/
Https://waiver.smartwaiver.com/v.alsskateco/
Https://waiver.smartwaiver.com/v.alsskateco/
Https://waiver.smartwaiver.com/v.alsskateco/
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Women bowlers set for  
season 

The Henty Lady bowlers 

held their annual general 

meeting recently in prepa-

ration for the new bowls 

season which is about to 

begin. 

Ros Kilo has taken over as 

president, Allison Scott is 

vice president, Ollie Camp-

bell is still the very capable 

secretary and Lynne Forck 

has taken on the role of 

treasurer and chairperson 

of the match. 

The club bowl mainly Tues-

days and Thursdays, so if 

there are any newcomers 

to town who may be inter-

ested in joining for some 

fun please get in touch 

with Ros Kilo on 0417 687 

793 or Lynne Forck on 

0427 296 414. Coaching is 

available. 

Students on quest for knowledge 

It was once said that every 

persistent seeker will dis-

cover what they long for. A 

thirst to persistently seek, 

to know more and to un-

derstand deeper will stem 

from curiosity, and ‘I am 

Curious’ has been a focus 

for St Paul’s students this 

term. As part of their dis-

cussions on being curious, 

students are encouraged 

to: 

• Tackle problems crea-

tively; 

• Think outside the box;  

• Ask questions to expand 

learning. 

And what a curious bunch 

of students they were. 

What animals did humans 

first find? What would the 

world be like if there was 

no sin? What will the fu-

ture be like? What will I 

look like when I’m older? 

Will we ever find another 

planet like Earth? Will St 

Kilda ever win another 

premiership? 

In August the RAS Athlet-

ics Carnival was held at 

the Les O’Brien Athletic 

Complex in Albury. A huge 

congratulations goes to 

Blake Klemke who placed 

second in the 11 Years 

Shot Put. Well done Blake. 

This year St Paul’s joined 

with its friends from St 

John’s Primary School, Jin-

dera for class excursions. 

Year 3/4 went to Melbourne 

where they enjoyed visiting 

the Aquarium, Museum 

and Zoo. Year 5/6 found lots 

to do in Canberra – the 

Australian War Memorial, 

the Botanical Gardens, 

Mount Ainslie Lookout, 

Questacon, Australian In-

stitute of Sport, Old Parlia-

ment House, National Elec-

toral Education Centre, 

Parliament House and 

more. 

The senior class has been 

busy running various fund-

raisers throughout the 

year. When it came time to 

decide which charity should 

receive the results of their 

hard work they decided 

they would like to bless the 

Henty Lions Club. The 

town is very fortunate to 

have an active Lions Club 

in Henty who run many 

community based programs 

and initiatives for the local 

community. 

St Paul’s celebrated the 

fathers, grandfathers and 

special men in students’  

lives with a Father’s Day 

breakfast and chapel ser-

vice. The sun was shining 

(a small miracle) as every-

one caught up over a cuppa, 

an egg and bacon roll and a 

game of handball. It was 

the perfect way to start the 

day. 

The school also drew its  

Congratulations to Blake at the 

RAS Athletics Carnival  

Aaron Lieschke presenting cheque to Mr Noel Stein, Henty Lions Club  

major raffle at the Father’s 

Day service. Congratula-

tions to our winners: 

• Helifly Scenic Flight 

Voucher – Tiger Todori 

• Dressed Pig – James 

Male 

• Goods Hamper – Hollie 

Kinning 

Still to come this term is 

another mainly music ses-

sion, Sports Colours Day 

and of course the Henty 

Machinery Field Days. The 

students and teachers look 

forward to a restful break 

over the October holidays 

in preparation for another 

term where students will 

have their hearts, hands 

and minds equipped and 

inspired for a world of pos-

sibilities. 
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Club nets grant money 

The Henty and District 

Cricket Club have been 

successful with several 

grant applications to erect 

three new practice nets at 

the showgrounds. The nets 

will be built on the old net-

ball courts to further en-

hance the development of 

the sporting precinct. The 

cricket club formed a 

grants committee which 

consisted of past, present 

and under-16 cricketers. 

Grants were received from:  

1. Riverina Water Grant 

of $20,000 

2. Federal Government – 

Stronger Communities 

Grant of $20,000 

3. State Government - 

Office of Sports Grant 

of $15,000 

4. Australian Cricket In-

frastructure Grant. 

$30,000 

5. Henty Community Fi-

n a n c i a l  S e r v i c e s 

(Bendigo Bank) $20,000 

6. Self-directed fundrais-

ing from junior mem-

bers of over $400 by 

recycling cans and bot-

tles 

7. Club Monster Raffle 

$1500 

Gabba Sporting Products 

will construct the practice 

nets commencing in early 

October and the project 

should be completed within 

four weeks.  

Cricket Australia has com-

mended the Henty Cricket 

Club on their achievement 

and will feature the club in 

their strategic plan for 2022

-27. The club would like to 

thank the organisations 

which enable this project to 

be realised. 

Don’t count the laps, make every lap count 

Henty Swimming Club will 

start its new season on 

Monday, November 14. 

The club is looking forward 

to welcoming members old 

and new. It doesn’t matter 

if you are a learner or an 

accomplished swimmer, 

old or young, fit or not so 

fit, fast or slow, everyone 

in the  swimming club has 

a place.  

There is no other sport 

that shows individual im-

provement quite like swim-

ming. Swimming is a sport 

that anyone can compete 

in and can become a true 

lifelong sport. Swimming 

uses all the body’s muscle 

groups without putting 

pain and pressure on your 

joints, and you get out of it 

what you put in. There is 

nothing like the feeling of 

weightlessness and fluidity 

and the calming sound of 

your own heartbeat under-

water. 

There is something more to 

swimming club than just a 

lot of people slogging up 

and down the lanes and 

being shouted at by a coach. 

There is the shared pain of 

a hard session where every-

one encourages each other. 

There is the joy and pride of 

when the swimming coach 

praises you and there is the 

closeness of being together 

and improving each week. 

There is the joy of beating 

your own time at club 

nights or making it through 

to the next stage of a swim-

ming carnival at school. 

The only difference between 

try and triumph is a little 

umph.  

Henty Swimming Cub is a 

family friendly club. They  

cater for swimmers of all 

ages and abilities and aim 

to provide opportunities for 

all swimmers to reach 

their goals. The club runs 

on a Monday and a 

Wednesday evening from 

4pm to 7pm. For more in-

formation on the coming 

season visit the Facebook 

page Henty Swimming 

Pool and Swimming Club | 

Facebook. There are quali-

fied learn-to-swim teachers 

and coaches.  

If you are interested in 

joining swim club either 

visit the Facebook page or 

contact either the presi-

dent Shannon Terlich on 

0429 804 330 or Jennifer 

Zweck on 0402 548 161.  

Dales Electrical Centre 

 YOUR LOCAL APPLIANCE STORE 

21 Sladen Street Henty NSW 

 FRIENDLY SERVICE 

 QUALITY APPLIANCES 

 ACCEPT VISA AND MASTER CARDS 

Phone 02 6929 3330 

dalebvs@bigpond.com  

COVID keeps wraps at home 

Knitting and crocheting still 

make beautiful rugs measur-

ing about 100cm x 180cm. 

The finished article, about 

the size of a single bed, is 

donated to Wrap with Love 

for distribution around the 

world. 

COVID-19 has allowed hun-

dreds of rugs to stay in Aus-

tralia in women’s shelters, 

with Aboriginal groups and 

local charities. Transport 

costs overseas have greatly 

increased. The Afghan Asso-

ciation of Australia has col-

lected 120 wraps for 50 fami-

lies arriving in Australia in 

August/September. Ham-

mond Care, which deals with 

palliative care or in-home 

care patients are very happy 

with colourful wraps. Even 

doctors and nurses have 

commented on the variety of 

patterns and colours. 

Myoora has been in lock-

down because of COVID so 

there has been no knitting 

at the hostel on Tuesdays. 

However, the needles are 

still clicking here and in 

Henty homes. Pam Green is 

still sewing the squares into 

wraps which are sent to the  

co-ordinator in Wagga Wag-

ga. We have another 21 

ready to go, totalling 96 for 

the year. 
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Remembrance Day 

2022 

“Rock of  

Remembrance” 

Henty Memorial 

Park 

Friday 11 November 

10.30 am 

 

 

Included in the Remembrance Day service this 

year will be the Dedication of three memorial 

plaques from the refurbishment and replacement 

of the original WW2 display on the Monument 

Hill at Albury. 

 

Memorial plaques returning “Home” at this time 

are:  

 

PTE. R. Craze VX66955 

DVR. H. Piltz  VX20136 

DVR. H.B. Taylor VX33383 

 

“Lest We Forget”  

Lions sizzle for Resilience Day 

In early September the 

Lions Clubs of Henty, 

Holbrook and Culcairn 

combined to cook and serve 

a sausage lunch at Billa-

bong High School for their 

Resilience Day. Over 1,500 

sausages were served to 

primary and high students, 

staff and visitors. 

The day was hosted by the 

Culcairn, Henty and 

Holbrook Local Health Ad-

visory Committees and Bil-

labong High School. Year 

5/6 students from the public 

schools attended the morn-

ing session and year 7-11 

students attended the after-

noon session.  On the day 

gold winning Paralympians 

Scott Readon and Vanessa 

Low spoke to students 

about wellbeing and build-

ing resilience to overcome 

life’s challenges. 

The continuing cold, wet 

weather provided a very 

good backdrop for Henty 

Lions recent fundraiser, a 

wood raffle. The 100 $5 

tickets on sale sold very 

quickly and the load of 

wood was very much appre-

ciated by the winner. He 

reports that it is keeping 

him toasty warm. 

Three Lions club members, 

John, Connie and Zone 

Chair Julie, accompanied 

the Junior Public Speaking 

club winners to the Region-

al Final in Beechworth. It 

was a very interesting day 

with speakers from Zone 9 

and 10 competing. All can-

didates presented well re-

searched and entertaining 

speeches. While Henty’s  Above: Lions Kitchen Crew. 

candidates were not suc-

cessful on the day they 

gained a great deal of expe-

rience and confidence from 

participating. 

L-R: Winners of the Lions Jun-

ior Public Speaking Competi-

tion, Ava, (Yrs 5-6)  and Kate-

lyn, (Yrs 3-4,) from Henty Public 

School, representing Henty Li-

ons Club travelled to Bee-

chworth to contest the Regional 

Finals.  
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Henty Park Tennis Club serving this great game 

School Holiday Camp 

FREE Coaching by profes-

sional Coach Matt Hort 

October 6 and 7 — 9am - 

1pm. Open to ages 4-14. 

BBQ lunch for participants 

and parents on the 7th. 

Register by texting Matt 

Hort 0458 766 334 by Octo-

ber 4. 

Hume Country Tennis 

Association Competition 

Saturday afternoon tennis 

competition at its best 

Begins October 8 from 

1.30pm. For all abilities. 

To enter phone John Ja-

netzki on 0427 786173 

Open Day Charity Dou-

bles Tournament (see op-

posite) 

A fundraiser event for 

Avondale Place 

October 9 - Sunday — 1pm 

start. Fun for everyone. 

Great cause. 

All ages and abilities....even 

Veterans 

Cost: $20.....$10 Primary 

Students 

BBQ Tea provided 

Entries to Kirsty Brennan 

0429 448 009 by 7 October. 

Henty Park 2022 FREE 

Tennis Coaching Program 

This is a new Club initia-

tive 

Weekly coaching beginning 

mid October 

FREE for under 18 year 

olds.  

Coaching at a cost for 18s 

and over 

More details to follow 

Contact Matt Hort to register 

on 0458 766 334 

Henty Park Night Tennis 

Competition 

Season to commence last 

week of October 

All ages and all standards 

Get a team of friends togeth-

er - 3 men  and 3 ladies 

Great FUN! More details to 

follow 

Entries to Ben Hooper 0431 

419 729 

It's been a very busy few 

weeks for the Avondale 

Place. The build is pro-

gressing apace and track-

ing well to be completed by 

the end of the year.  

The Avondale committee  

has had a huge amount of 

community support over 

recent weeks with gener-

ous donations from differ-

ent community groups and 

individuals all of which we 

are extremely grateful for. 

Most significantly, Henty's 

Community Bendigo Bank 

presented a cheque for 

$500,000 towards the pro-

ject.  

There are a number of 

fundraising events on the 

horizon following the suc-

cess of our recent Trivia 

night which raised in the 

vicinity of $2,500.   

The project is currently 

running its major raffle so 

please keep an eye out 

around town if you’d like to 

purchase a ticket.  

Henty Park Tennis Club is 

running an open day and 

charity tournament on Sun-

day, October 9 at the Henty 

Tennis Courts. Entries are 

now open. (See above story 

for details). 

Henty Community Club 

will be hosting dinner and 

show ‘Sleep Apnoea the Mu-

sical’ on October 22. Tickets 

available via the club or 

through Dales Electrical.    

If you want to run an event 

to support Avondale Place, 

let them know! 

Please check in to the face-

book page for all the latest 

Bank chips in $500,000 
u p d a t e s  a n d  i n f o 

w w w . f a c e b o o k . c o m /

AvondalePlaceHenty 
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At the August 10 meeting 

club president Yvonne Booth 

welcomed our guest Graham 

from Belmont Probus. He 

has been visiting his cousin, 

local new member Margaret 

Pumpa.  Graham's father 

had been assistant station-

master at Culcairn when 

Graham was about 10  years 

old, so in the district playing 

tourist and rekindling old 

memories. 

Graham was most impressed 

with Greater Hume Coun-

cil's sparkling public toilets. 

Joan Wood was the five-

minute-speaker. She had 

worked as a telephonist at 

Culcairn, Henty and 

Holbrook. The telephone 

exchange at Culcairn closed 

in 1969.  When Joan joined 

the PMG, women were 

forced to resign if they got 

married and from 1953 to 

1969 she could be only a 

temporary employee. 

Telephonists played a vital 

role in an era before direct 

dialling. Phone calls to the 

UK needed to be booked a 

week in advance. Other dis-

tance calls took time and 

patience for connections. 

Joan was able to remember 

names and phone numbers 

from the days of party lines - 

and for some club members 

too. 

The club thanks Joan for 

sharing her memories and 

the happiness that she 

shared with us.  Everyone 

had lovely time, 

After morning tea, the new 

Greater Hume Mayor Cr To-

ny Quinn spoke.  He spoke of 

being born the fourth son of 

the family at Cobram.  He 

said the drought in 1944/45 

forced his parents, who had 

80 draught horses, to pickup 

the pieces of their lives and 

start over again. Cr Quinn 

learned wool-classing and 

went to Wagga Wagga Agri-

cultural College. He played 

sport and learned that he 

could and liked to win. 

Cr Quinn married in 1972. 

He is very proud of the fami-

ly he and his wife have.  

There were lots of discus-

sions, questions and answers.  

Cr Quinn was invited to 

lunch and generously accept-

ed, giving club members 

more time to get to know 

him.  Tony is a student of 

political history. He votes on 

issues and moves with better 

ideas. He also volunteers 

each week at Vinnie's Club. 

Vice President Beryl Meyer 

thanked Cr Quinn for his 

talk and presented him with 

a Probus pen. 

The planned bus trip to Coro-

wa and then home past the 

newly painted Walla Walla 

water tower will be $98 per 

person, including lunch at 

the golf club.  Please contact 

Jeanie for information. 

Next meeting for Henty-

Culcairn Probus is to be at 

Henty on September 11 and 

then October 12 again at 

Dialling up old memories 
Henty. The club says thank 

you to the lovely people who 

have sorted their technology 

problems. Having two micro-

phones is a boon. 

Probus pauses for Queen 

President Yvonne Booth led 

the September Probus 

meeting in a minutes si-

lence in memory of our late 

Queen Elizabeth II. They 

then sang God save The 

King for the new King 

Charles III.  

Frances Fifield was the five

-minute speaker. She told 

of growing up on a farm at 

Urangeline east, the young-

est of eight children.  

Frances was six months old 

when her father died as a 

result of an accident. Her 

mother kept on farming 

and raising her children. 

After schooling at Urana 

and Wagga Wagga, Frances 

went to Albury and the  

Mercy Hospital to start 

next day on four years of 

nursing training. She went 

on to St Vincent's Hospital 

Melbourne to study mid-

wifery Then to Henty 

where she met her Richard. 

Frances became community 

nurse to Lockhart and was 

involved in child and family 

health for over 30 years. 

Long service leave was to 

be in Perth, but then came 

COVID-19.  So she did 

twelve months of testing for 

COVID and vaccinations. 

Along the way, Frances and 

Richard raised three chil-

dren. 

After morning tea, Neil 

Parker introduced the 

meeting to James Male, 

who had been in a group of 

Christian men to go to Zim-

babwe for two weeks as 

part of Hands at Work Afri-

ca. 

Zimbabwe was formerly  

Rhodesia and had been 

seen as a food bowl. Now it 

has problems feeding its 

people. Inflation in the 

country is quoted as 300%  

per year. There is extreme 

poverty. Half a million 

children have been or-

phaned due to HIV/AIDS. 

James Male felt challenged 

that we in Australia have 

so much while in Zimba-

bwe they have so little. 

The roads were in such 

condition that it took one 

and a half hours to travel 

25km.  Meals were maize 

with fish or beans. Maize 

was bought at harvest time 

when it was cheapest. 

He said there seemed to be 

150 children in each care 

group and they were fed 

one meal per day. Many 

grandmother's were rais-

ing children on their own. 

Some had many children. 

Women are also doing 

farming, growing food. 

James’ wife Geraldine is 

an advocate for Hands at 

Work Africa and is plan-

ning her own visit to Zim-

babwe.  

Trevor Bedgood gave a 

vote of thanks to James 

and Geraldine and pre-

sented a Probus pen. 

Probus sends its best wish-

es to those who are ill, and 

look forward to their re-

turn to good health.  Next 

Probus meeting will be 

Wednesday, October 13 at 

Henty. 

 

 

 

 

 

Henty-Culcairn Probus Club 
Fun – Fellowship – Friendship 

in retirement 

10.00am second Wednesday of each month 

Contact 

Y Booth (President) 0428293193 or  

K Fogarty (secretary) 0428293480 
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3 -5 years of age  

Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday & Friday 

8am – 3.30pm 

Please call 69293472 for further details 

 

 

 

 

Henty Early Childhood Association Inc.  

Preschool enrolment 

2022 

Preschool enrolment 

2022 

Henty Lutheran Ladies Fellowship  

Community Casserole Luncheon 

For two years of the pandemic, 

The Lutheran Ladies big “Picnic” 

  Had been on a hold… 

  ‘cause we had been told: 

‘No gatherings, or one could be sick!’ 

 

Now, in this year - with this halve 

The Fellowship decided to have 

  A wonderful provision 

  Of food to be eaten, 

With not much left - and we gave..… 

 

To Australian Lutheran World Service, 

Over one thousand dollars, no cents; 

  And to Avondale, 

  Again to prevail, 

Over one thousand dollars, no cents! 

 

Thank-You the bless’d people of Henty 

And everyone who gave plenty, 

  And folks all around 

  From other fine town(s)… 

And especially thank God for this bounty! 

 

The Lutheran Ladies appreciate 

All the people who made up a plate, 

  And had so much fun 

  Down to the last ‘bun’! 

So for one and all it was great. 

 

Now everyone is most welcome 

To join us in our monthly devotion, 

  With Fellowship and Fun, 

  And Food, then we’re done; 

No matter what your vocation. 

 

Stephanie Hanckel 

Find out more at forum 

Henty-based physiothera-

pist and recent participant 

in the Tim Fischer Leader-

ship Program, Claire Law-

son, is organising a health 

forum for Henty. 

A range of speakers talking 

about important health 

topics, including managing 

chronic illness, will be 

guests at the forum on Sat-

urday October 29 at the 

Henty Community Club 

from 9am to 12 midday. 

Claire said the event will 

also feature a session on 

the importance of pastoral 

care and looking after peo-

ple in our community.  

There is no charge to at-

tend and morning tea will 

be provided. 

Peter Mac sales rising 

Now that the Peter Mac 

Institute Auxiliary shop is 

open, sales are increasing. 

A temporary stall in the 

atrium also sells goods to 

staff and patients. On the 

first two Wednesdays 

$1,500 worth of goods were 

sold.  $6,000 funded an 

educational resource book 

for patients attending for a 

total pelvic exenteration. 

The Oncology Dental De-

partment gave a presenta-

tion of the uses of special 

items in its department 

which resulted in the pur-

chase of a dental laser. 

Henty has been busy mak-

ing lavender sachets, cover-

ing coat hangers, sewing 

heat bags to fill with wheat 

and recycling greeting 

cards into smaller tagged 

cards. Knitted toys are still 

requested along with the 

ever popular baby wear. 

Lois Biti recently donated a  

box filled with beautiful 

baby bootees and Mary 

Harvey a collection of baby 

cards. Thank you to Peter 

Campbell for the wheat. 

Tidy sum donated 

Though Henty Tidy Towns 

hasn’t functioned for some 

years, but the bank balance 

still exists.  

The money raised by 

Yvonne Booth’s three books 

(Footprints of the Pioneers, 

Footprints of Yesteryear 

and Henty Heroes) goes 

into the Tidy Towns ac-

count.  

This month, $10,000 was 

donated to Avondale Res-

pite Place by the Tidy 

Towns Executive. 
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Beanies go to sea 

During COVID hundreds 

of beanies have inundated 

Peter Mac so a request was 

made “no more please.” So 

Henty’s are now being sent 

to the Seamen’s Mission. 

Another large postal bag 

(about 50 beanies) is ready 

to go. The beanies are all 

colours, plain and striped, 

cuffed and uncuffed, knit-

ted and crocheted, small 

and large. They are being 

supplied by individuals, 

church groups and Probus 

members.  

At any one time there are a 

million seafarers sailing 

the seas. The beanies can 

be given to the sailors on 

vessels container ships to 

cruising liners, often put 

into care packs to these 

men of the sea or some-

times sold in their gift 

shop. 

Recently a group of seafar-

ers visited the Sydney Mis-

sion and shared their sto-

ries. From the Philippines 

seafarer Gerritzmann was 

preparing to join his con-

tainer ship heading to New 

Zealand. He had to leave 

his six-months pregnant 

wife and six-year-old son to 

help support the family 

financially. Another sea-

man, Hector, had not had 

shore leave since 2019, was 

able to stay in touch with 

his wife through wi-fi. 

Leigh, a new cadet, was 

preparing for his first ship, 

knowing it would be hard 

work and long hours, but he 

aimed to support his ageing 

parents. 

About 45,000 seafarers visit 

Sydney each year. If you’d 

like to knit or crochet a 

beanie contact Yvonne 

Booth on 0428293193. 

It may look like a rusty 

plough on a pole, but a rare 

collectible installed at the 

Henty Machinery Field Days 

has a unique link with the 

notorious bushranger Ned 

Kelly. 

Ned and his gang used 

plough discs from single fur-

row horse drawn ploughs to 

make their armour and the 

plough discs carried the man-

ufacturer’s mark of Lennon. 

To mark 40 years of the 

Henty and District Antique 

Farm Machinery Club, a 

Lennon single furrow horse 

drawn plough was unveiled 

atop a pole at the club’s dis-

play site at Henty Machinery 

Field Days. 

Surviving members of the 

original foundation commit-

tee were at Henty on 

Wednesday, September 21 to 

see the dedication of the 

plough on the pole. They 

were Max Hogg, Kerry 

Piestch, Rob Jones and Tre-

vor Terlich. 

Dating back to 1903-1906, 

the plough was manufac-

tured by agricultural imple-

ment maker Hugh Lennon, of 

Spotswood, Melbourne. 

The Irish engineer emigrated 

to Victoria in 1859 with a 

“broken down constitution 

and a good character” and 

saw the need for good agri-

cultural machinery in the 

young colony. He produced a 

plough suitable for dry farm-

Plough’s link to bushranger 

ing on the northern places 

made from wrought iron to 

minimise repairs. 

Great-granddaughter Mrs 

Fay Powell, Albury, and 

great-great grandson Geoff 

Powell, Hobart, were on 

hand to unveil the plough 

made by their ancestor. 

Geoff Powell was thrilled to 

see work put into restoring 

the plough and the installa-

tion on its pedestal, saying 

the model was now quite 

rare. 

“The Lennon plough had 

been manufactured in our 

family since 1866 and to see 

one in this condition is won-

derful,” Mr Powell said. 

“The single furrow plough 

was donated to the Club by 

the estate of the late Colin 

Schroeter, a vintage ma-

chinery enthusiast from 

Table Top. 

Descendants of Hugh Lennon, Geoff Powell, his mother Fay and fa-

ther John Powell, with the rare Lennon plough unveiled at Henty 

Machinery Field Days.  
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“An Artist’s Perspective” 

We continue in this edition 

with another contribution by 

local artist, Gwen Bullock. 

Growth as an artist is nev-

er ending. That is the wow 

factor, the enjoyment and 

the desire of most artists. 

One of the most common 

statements I hear from art-

ists of ALL levels of abili-

ties is “We are so lucky- we 

can continually learn some-

thing new.” At 79 years of 

age, Pierre-Auguste Renoir, 

Master Impressionist, stat-

ed about a painting he was 

working on, “I think I am 

beginning to understand 

something about it.” 

This learning and under-

standing occurs in various 

ways. An individual artist 

may learn by working 

through private instruc-

tion, through the challeng-

es of a specific artwork, a 

play with mediums and 

techniques or research in 

written or digital form.  In 

groups, artists may attend 

dedicated study across vari-

ous structures in formal 

education courses and 

workshops by professional 

artists. I have attended 

many workshops as a stud-

ying artist including work-

shops in Greece and Nor-

folk Island. Overseas work-

shops are common as are 

travel workshops within 

Australia. 

Recently I attended the 

Australian Pastel Expo in 

Caloundra Queensland. 

Developing my portrait 

studies was my aim when 

making my program choices 

at the expo. Over four days 

I attended two full day 

workshops and eight two- 

hour demonstrations by 

internationally recognised 

Master Pastellists from 

Australia, Scotland, the 

United States, Canada and 

New Zealand. As art is a 

solitary occupation, the ca-

maraderie, social events 

(yes they were also includ-

ed) and the sincere support 

of those who attended, were 

welcome changes. A great 

meeting place and addition 

to the expo was the Mar-

keting room also known as 

the Lolly Shop - just imag-

ine many open boxes of 

colourful pastel sticks! 

Such experiences revitalis-

es my enthusiasm to chal-

lenge myself even more 

into the future. 

1. Bullock    Workshop tutor Lyn Diefenbach 2/9/22. 

2. Bullock    Workshop tutor David Wells 1/9/22.  
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HENTY TOWN GARAGE SALE 

Saturday, 8th October 

Sites $15 

Main street sites available 

Bookings: 0438 003 071 

 

Hello from the Henty Multipurpose Service 

Finally we are seeing some 

warmer days and the sun a 

little more of late. This al-

lows us to be able to go out 

into our garden and enjoy 

the lovely space that has 

been created. Recently a 

resident used one of our old 

apple crates to create a 

wattle display that could 

be enjoyed from the inside 

of our day room and not 

make us all sneeze. We 

have spray painted some 

old colanders that we will 

put plants into to add some 

more colour as well.. 

We were fortunate to re-

ceive some funding from 

the government that has 

allowed us to purchase sev-

eral items for our dining 

experience both inside and 

out. Residents and staff 

have been enjoying cooking 

with new gadgets and ap-

pliances. Now the weather 

is warming up we will be 

using our ice-cream maker 

more often and will be able 

to enjoy them on the new 

outdoor settings either in 

our garden or verandah 

areas. Fruit trees, pots, 

raised garden beds and a 

variety of other trees have 

been purchased to brighten 

up our outdoor space. 

A puppy always brings a 

smile to everyone’s face and 

recently a staff member 

brought in her cocker span-

iel puppy for all to have a 

cuddle. Ollie certainly en-

joyed all the attention and 

he brought in a lot of joy 

and smiles for all residents. 

Toni Shutt 

Activity Officer 

Henty Multipurpose Ser-

vice (MPS) 



www.henty.nsw.au 

HEADERLINES Page 15  Issue 76 

 

Service NSW mobile visit 

Service NSW is returning 

to Henty on Wednesday, 

October 5 2022 in our Mo-

bile Service Centre.  

A friendly reminder that 

our dedicated Service NSW 

team on board can provide 

support across a broad 

range of services: 

• Roads & Maritime Ser-

vices (including licence 

and registration renew-

als and applications).  

• Processing of NSW Fit-

ness to Drive Medical 

Assessments and Mobil-

ity Parking Applica-

tions.  

• Processing of RSA and 

RCG cards.  

• Undertaking Driver 

Knowledge Tests.   

• Births, Deaths and 

Marriages (including 

birth, marriage, death 

and change of name cer-

tificates).   

• Application and Renew-

al of Working with Chil-

dren Checks on behalf of 

Office of Children’s 

Guardian 

Our Mobile Service Centre 

is a cashless facility and 

will accept payment by 

credit/debit cards or 

cheques.   

If you require any further 

information on our service 

locations or opening hours, 

visit: 

service.nsw.gov.au/msc or 

contact us on 13 77 88. 

Metal wanted in fundraiser 

Henty’s Lifestyle Centre 

and Henty’s Memorial Hall 

are seeking the communi-

ty’s assistance in fund rais-

ing by way of a metal 

drive. 

Behind the hall on the cor-

ner of Allan and Lyne 

Streets, the vacant block 

can accommodate the de-

positing of all sorts of met-

al – just follow the instruc-

tions on the signs provided. 

White goods are acceptable, 

though no TVs or comput-

ers and related products.  

For more information, 

please contact John 

Ebsworth on 0448 490 880. 

Have your 

say on health 

The public are asked to 

provide feedback on health 

services in Henty via a 

new short online survey. 

Go to: 

www.surveymonkey.com/r/

MLHD-CS-2022 to do the 

2022 survey or talk to one 

of the LHAC members. 

Spring vegies to plant 

Before you start planting 

your batch of spring vege-

tables, it's important to 

choose the right spot to do 

so. A sunny sheltered posi-

tion is best, but if there 

isn't a suitable part in your 

garden to plant some ve-

gies then try planting some 

in pots that can be moved 

around to chase or escape 

the sun. 

Vegetables that are ideal 

for spring planting include: 

• Tomatoes 

• Carrots 

• Capsicums 

• Beetroots 

• Cucumbers 

• Zucchini and squash 

• Eggplants 

• Green beans 

• Broad beans 

• Chillies 

• Lettuce 

• Potatoes 

• Pumpkin 

• Sweet corn 

The best thing about this 

selection of spring vegeta-

bles is that some will grow 

and be ready for harvest 

before others, so you can 

enjoy your leafy greens in 

spring and summer salads 

and begin harvesting your 

pumpkins once the weath-

er eases off in autumn. 

You can also harvest and 

re-plant several times dur-

ing spring and summer to 

keep the fresh goodies 

coming in. 

Make sure your new crop 

of vegies isn't destroyed by 

pests. Regular checks 

should be made as your 

seedlings establish, but 

considering your vegies 

are plants that are to be 

later consumed, you will 

want to be careful when 

selecting an insecticide to 

make sure that it is non-

toxic. There are many in-

secticides available with 

all-natural ingredients. 

 

Extract from Homes to 

Love website: 

https://www.homestolove.

com.au/ 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.service.nsw.gov.au%2F&data=05%7C01%7Cmobileservicecentres%40service.nsw.gov.au%7Ce479e792ce1d400a401908da79c1010c%7C1ef97a68e8ab44eda16db579fe2d7cd8%7C0%7C0%7C637956167108454973%7CUnknown%7C
https://www.homestolove.com.au/how-to-grow-tomatoes-8297
https://www.homestolove.com.au/squash-is-in-season-in-summer-10764
https://www.homestolove.com.au/how-to-grow-salad-greens-7725
https://www.homestolove.com.au/growing-starch-vegetables-9806
https://www.homestolove.com.au/pumpkin-is-in-season-12008
https://www.homestolove.com.au/5-natural-pest-control-tips-for-your-garden-2276
https://www.homestolove.com.au/5-natural-pest-control-tips-for-your-garden-2276
https://www.homestolove.com.au/5-natural-pest-control-tips-for-your-garden-2276
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